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Graduate Student Senate

         
     University of Connecticut

Graduate Student Senate Minutes
11 April 2012
I. Call to Order at 7:07pm.  A regular meeting of the Graduate Student Senate with Safet Berisa presiding; Maureen Harris, secretary.
II. Recognition of Senators
III. Approval of Minutes – 28 March 2012
IV. Executive Committee Reports 
a. President – Chantelle Messier

i. Professional Development Conference: 14 April, 10am to 2pm in Union

1. Come!  And bring constituents

2. Free for all graduate students with no registration required

ii. Meeting with Dean of the Graduate School
1. Since 2009, discouraging financial developments for grad students

2. GSS GA position is going to disappear unless a department will sponsor it

3. Career Services for graduate students
iii. Guests for fall meetings

1. President Susan Herbst

2. Barry Feldman, COO
3. New police chief
4. Intellectual property and copyright law

5. Electronic dissertation submission issue

iv. I-20 forms

1. International graduate students need to prove they have enough money to meet living expenses at UConn

2. The number required is now higher than a full graduate assistantship
v. Career Services Research Assistantship for the fall

vi. GAIN

1. volunteers needed for GAIN 2012

vii. Graduate students on federal fellowships

1. university should be supporting these people, but some have concerns

b. Vice President – Safet Berisa

i. Student Life Committee
1. Summary of results of graduate life survey

a. 965 respondents – about 15% of graduate population
b. All campuses were represented, as well as people in various programs and with various funding sources

c. Research assistants reported that they were required to work more hours per week on average

d. Transportation issues affect a lot of people
e. Over 90% live off campus: 5.7% of domestic students live on campus while 13.3% of international students live on campus
f. International students ranked many more issues as of great concern

g. The option to comment was offered if the respondent indicated that a particular service or issue was of concern

h. More detailed report will be published
c. Treasurer – Bill Waite

i. Finance Committee
1. Tier II budgets have been finalized

2. Budget info sessions on reimbursements before semester ends

ii. Budget Presentation

iii. Farewell Address

d. Secretary – Maureen Harris
i. Public Relations Committee

1. Wrote copy for new GSS info brochure
2. Created fliers and promotional material for GPDC
ii. Farewell Address

iii. Email address for GSS: gssuconn@gmail.com
iv. Attendance
e. Parliamentarian – Steve Mollmann

i. Procedures Committee
ii. Bylaw change

iii. Robert’s Rules of Order Fun Fact #11
1. “Model of a GSS Parliamentarian” song

iv. Farewell Address

v. State name and constituency when speaking

f. Activities Director – Derek Doran

i. Activities Committee
ii. End-of-Semester Ice Cream Social

1. Last week of classes

2. In Grad Student Lounge in Union

iii. April Social Night
1. Next week

2. Bingo at Ted’s

iv. Farewell Address

V. External Committee Reports
a. Student Activities Joint Elections Committee – Steve Mollmann

b. Student Trustee Elections Committee – Steve Mollmann

c. Associate Dean of the Graduate School Search – Safet Berisa

d. Faculty Standards Committee – Stephanie Kimball

e. Parking Advisory Committee – Mark Lowe

i. Cannot make it to next meeting, Thursday, 19 April from 3pm to 4:30pm

ii. Will vote on raising fees for garage permits

iii. GSS can vote to send a proxy

iv. Safet Berisa will serve as proxy

v. Senator Williamson – move that Safet Berisa serve as proxy

vi. Senator Tomchek – second motion

vii. Motion passes

f. Bike and Pedestrian Safety Task Force – Austin Johnson

VI. Issues Forum
a. Senator Sanz – can the grad list emails be condensed into digest form?
b. Treasurer Waite – response to inadequate supply of parking is to promote biking.  Transportation and parking have asked for same increase in fees but from general university fund

c. Senator Ang – motion to extend issues forum
d. Senator Tomchek – second

e. Senator Ang – can the means in the teaching evaluations be divided among undergraduate and graduate classes?
f. Senator David-Roesler – can email about this issue to Scholastic Standards
g. Senator Williamson – question about budget guidelines for departmental events.  Trend seems to be away from funding departmental events, but grad students have a concern about building relationships with peers and often live off campus, so brown-bags are often the only way people get to know their colleagues
h. Treasurer Waite – Because GSS gets trustee funds, scrutinized carefully and must comply with regulations that forbid paying state employees who should otherwise be paid by state; the departments should be paying for their graduate students’ events
i. Senator Kurian – Brown bag events are those to which attendees bring their own lunches; graduate students should not have to be bribed to attend; money is limited, and there are better kinds of activities to fund
j. Senator Aldridge – some events are to build community, which is an issue in some departments

k. Senator Williamson – concern more about wording which stated that colloquia among graduate students did not “contribute to the intellectual, cultural, and/or professional capital of the graduate student body”

l. Senator Ang – motion to extend issues forum

m. Senator Aldridge – second

n. Senator Ang – will the Bursar’s Office update the loan list repayment situation?
o. Treasurer Waite – the Bursar’s Office is aware of the issue that it applies incoming money to oldest items first, including loans, even if the loan is not due for several more weeks
VII. Old Business

a. GSS 11/12-30: That the Graduate Student Senate amend Bylaw II so that Section 1 reads "The Executive Committee of the Graduate Student Senate shall be composed of the President, Vice President, Secretary, Treasurer, Parliamentarian, Activities Director, and the Board of Trustees Graduate Student Representative" and to add Section 7, reading as follows, effective immediately: 

Section 7.       Board of Trustees Graduate Student Representative  

A.        To enable effective communication between the Graduate Student Senate and the Board of Trustees, the Graduate Student Trustee shall be a non-voting member of the Executive Committee ex officio.

B.         The Graduate Student Trustee shall have a space to deliver a report and hear concerns from graduate students on the agenda of each meeting of the Senate.
C.        The Graduate Student Trustee may also be a Senator for a constituency or an at-large Senator if so selected.
And that Bylaw III, Section 3, Subsection A be amended so that “on the Executive Committee” be replaced with “as an officer.”

i. Motion passes

VIII. New Business
a. GSS 11/12-31: That the Graduate Student Senate award $333.33 to Chantelle Messier for serving as GSS President during the month of April 2012.
i. Senator Lowe – move to consider GSS 11/12-31 through GSS 11/12-37 as a slate

ii. Senator Kilroy Mollmann – second motion
iii. Motion passes

iv. GSS 11/12-31 through GSS 11/12-37 passes

b. GSS 11/12-32: That the Graduate Student Senate award $333.33 to Chantelle Messier for serving as GSS President during the month of May 2012.

c. GSS 11/12-33: That the Graduate Student Senate award $500 to Safet Berisa for serving as GSS Vice President during the spring 2012 semester.

d. GSS 11/12-34: That the Graduate Student Senate award $1000 to Bill Waite for serving as GSS Treasurer during the spring 2012 semester.

e. GSS 11/12-35: That the Graduate Student Senate award $500 to Maureen Harris for serving as GSS Secretary during the spring 2012 semester.

f. GSS 11/12-36: That the Graduate Student Senate award $500 to Steve Mollmann for serving as GSS Parliamentarian during the spring 2012 semester.

g. GSS 11/12-37: That the Graduate Student Senate award $800 to Derek Doran for serving as GSS Activities Director during the spring 2012 semester.

h. GSS 11/12-38: That the Graduate Student Senate approve the budget for fiscal year 2012-2013.
i. Senator Williamson – motion to consider
ii. Presentation by Treasurer Waite
iii. Senator Eighan – motion to extend meeting
iv. Senator Njuki – second motion 
v. Presentation of Activities budget by Activities Director Doran
vi. Senator Njuki – question about contingency funds
vii. Senator Ambroselli – if we are spending down the surplus, how much surplus is good to have?
viii. Treasurer Waite – 10-20% of the annual budget is about right
ix. Vice President Berisa – we historically spend less than we receive
x. Senator Moore – how is the budget increased without an increase in income?
xi. Treasurer Waite – start with current balance, and also groups never spend all of the budgeted money
xii. Vice President Berisa – suggest amendment of budget total to $103,028
xiii. Amendment passes
xiv. Senator Aldridge – Motion to amend budget such that allocation to Physics Graduate Student Association is increased from $750 to $1310.
xv. Senator Ambroselli – second motion
xvi. Senator Ambroselli – motion to extend meeting
xvii. Senator Lowe – second motion
xviii. Senator Aldridge – Explanation of budget amendment because whole category was considered brown bags
xix. Senator Kilroy Mollmann – faculty talks seem to be brown bags as well
xx. Senator Kurian – several departments have faculty as well as students present at brown bags
xxi. Treasurer Waite – if it’s people getting together to talk about research within a department, it has been considered a brown bag by the Finance Committee
xxii. Senator Aldridge – professional development does not fit into that description
xxiii. Treasurer Waite – professional development is not department-specific
xxiv. Senator Aldridge – our professional development events are the most broadly attended events, attracting people outside the department
xxv. Activities Director Doran – main concern with request is that only funding parts of this allocation and not other ones would feel inconsistent
xxvi. Senator Ambroselli – the budgeting process this time around seemed much more opaque and less open than last time around, which leads to frustration
xxvii. Senator Williamson – despite some complaints now, this year’s budget process is much better than last year’s because it is fairer.  If this is how budgets will be done in the future, it is a dangerous precedent to go back through group budgets at our general senate meeting now.  These professional development events seems very likely to be funded as special allocations.
xxviii. Treasurer Waite – group can appeal if it wants to
xxix. Senator Lowe – if we approve increase for physics, where does the money come from?
xxx. Treasurer Waite – it will just increase the budget, unless someone motions to pull the excess from somewhere else in the GSS budget
xxxi. Senator Eigen – I would like to move the previous question
xxxii. Senator Kilroy Mollmann – Second
xxxiii. Motion to move the previous question passes 
xxxiv. Amendment does not pass
xxxv. Senator Aldridge – motion that the allocations for EGSA, NEAG, Philosophy GSA, PSGSA, and Physics GSA be increased by $166 apiece.
xxxvi. Senator Ambroselli – second motion
xxxvii. Senator Eighan – this new motion is to equalize the brown bag distribution
xxxviii. Senator Aldridge – was under the impression that only the physics department was dealing with mis-categorized events called brown bags, but that seems to be erroneous
xxxix. Motion does not pass
xl. Senator Kilroy Mollmann – move the previous question
xli. Senator Kurian – second motion
xlii. Question has been moved
xliii. GSS 11/12-38 passes
IX. Adjournment at 10:07pm.
Attendance

	Name
	Constituency
	Role

	Abby Gordon
	Education
	Not a Senator

	Anish M. Kurian
	Psychology
	Senator

	Betsy Sanz
	Higher Education and Student Affairs
	Senator

	Bill Ryerson
	Ecology and Evolutionary Biology
	Senator

	Bill Waite
	Treasurer (Economics)
	Executive

	Chantelle Messier
	President (English)
	Executive

	Derek Doran
	Activities Director (Computer Science and Engineering)
	Executive

	Eric Njuki
	Agriculture and Resource Economics
	Senator

	Erin Eighan
	English
	Senator

	George Moore
	English
	Senator

	Hayley Kilroy Mollmann
	Ecology and Evolutionary Biology
	Senator

	Ian Yue
	At Large (Agriculture and Resource Economics)
	Senator

	Indu Upadhyaya
	Animal Science
	Senator

	Jenny Gallucci
	Education
	Not a Senator

	Joshua Ping Ang
	Economics
	Senator

	Leland Aldridge
	Physics
	Senator

	Lucas David-Roesler
	Mathematics
	Senator

	Mark Lowe
	Philosophy
	Senator

	Maureen Harris
	Secretary (History)
	Executive

	Michael Ambroselli
	Physics
	Senator

	Mike Mudrick
	Education
	Senator

	Peter Smith
	Linguistics
	Senator

	Ryan Tomchek
	Mathematics
	Senator

	Safet Berisa
	Vice President (Linguistics)
	Executive

	Sahil Vora
	Chemical, Materials, & Biomolecular Engineering
	Not a Senator

	Steve Mollmann
	Parliamentarian (English)
	Executive

	Steven Williamson
	Political Science
	Senator


Student Activities Joint Elections Committee

04 April 2012

Steven Mollmann, attending

· The committee met one last time to debrief and discuss how well the election had gone

· Computer system

· Definitely going to use the same system, and it continues to be available to groups who want to use it

· We will pay to be able to load a larger population now that we know it’s good

· We need to be able to load in the populations of UCHC and the Dental School (apparently this is possible with lead time)

· It was suggested that being able to include the Co-op election would be a good idea

· Around $6,000 was spent by Student Activities on advertising

· Advertising more clearly targeted at graduate students is needed

· Co-ordinate with the Graduate School to get the word out?

· Tabling or open office hours by graduate students?

· Celebration

· This was probably a good idea, but we need to be more clear on what it’s for, and possibly adjust the time so that USG’s results have been certified beforehand

· To avoid elections season conflicting with midterms next year, they will probably be held March 4-6, 2013 (the week before the week before Spring Break)
Student Trustee Election Committee

5 April 2012

Steven Mollmann, attending

· Chris Borchert (Law School) was certified as a candidate for the trustee election (in addition to the three preexisting candidates)
· The display on the voting site for the names of all four will be consistent
· The election will be held on April 23 to 25, 9am to 9am
Faculty Standards Committee

March 29th Meeting Minutes

Attendees: Harry Frank, Sally M. Reis, Bob Ricard, Kathy Segerson, Carol Teschke, Amanda White, Cheryl Williams, Michelle Williams, and Mo Hussein. Clare Eby and Stephanie Kimball sent comments.

Guests: Jennifer Dineen and Oscar Harmon

Revised Online Student Evaluation of Teaching Form:

Professor Dineen and Vice Provost Reis briefed the Committee on the proposed revised online SET form. The proposed form eliminates several questions in the new SET form and adds several others. They propose to pilot test the revised form this summer where half of the students in each online course will receive the proposed revised form and the other half will receive the new form. Several members of the Committee asked questions and raised concerns about the eliminated questions and the proposed pilot test.

Online Instruction Intellectual Property Policy and Online Instruction Intellectual Property Agreement:

Vice Provost Reis briefed the Committee on the proposed online instruction intellectual property policy and the online instruction intellectual property agreement. Committee members asked some clarification questions. Vice Provost Reis responded to those questions.

Granting Emeritus Status:

The Committee was briefed on the meeting between Professor Scott Wetstone Chair of the Health Center Ad Hoc Committee on the Granting of the Emeritus Status and Mo Hussein to discuss the differences between the Storrs proposed amendment to the University By-Laws and the Health Center’s proposal. The Committee agreed that it is worth the effort to try to reach an agreement with the Health Center.
Bike and Pedestrian Task Team

Meeting: March 30, 2012

Austin Johnson, Graduate Student Representative (austinj@gmail.com)
1. Bus route presentation – Janet Freniere

Presentation of new bus routes

· “Apartment shuttle” turning into the purple line

· Green/yellow to Charter Oak and C lot

· Green/purple/yellow to Storrs center

· Blue/red not changing

· Some still loops, but will loop in opposite directions

Changing stops

· Only stop removed with revisions is Montieth stop, replaced by CLAS Glenbrook stop

· Moving student union stop to be less obnoxious, out of the middle of a crosswalk

· Buses moving out of busway ( pedestrian/bike only as of May 7th

Fun facts

· 1.4 million trips a year on UConn bus system!

· New schedule to go into effect August 22nd (first day of classes for fall)

2. Proposed regulations

All are drafts and in active revision, so please do not treat as formal regulations yet. If you think there’s something missing/crazy in here, let me know.
Regulations are being developed because, right now, no regulations exist for mopeds, bicycles, and skateboards.
Moped regs

General guidelines to be: anything with a motor has to be registered with campus, even though vehicles with a motor of less than 50 cc’s doesn’t have to be registered with the State DMV.

Proposed regulations of note:

· Where can’t a moped park? Most places.

· Where can a moped park? Designated moped parking spots, locations of which are being discussed.

· Where can’t a moped drive? Anywhere a car can’t drive (sidewalks, walkways, etc.). Special emphasis on you can’t drive on the sidewalk.

· Where can a moped drive? Roads.

Discussion of an online test or at very least an online registration process for acquiring a permit. 

Enforcement is key, and on people’s minds, but first priority is getting regs in place.

Bicycle regs

UConn currently doesn’t have anything in terms of bike parking regs.

Proposed regulations of note:

· Can’t chain bikes to things that aren’t bike racks (trees, railings, signs, posts).

· Can’t store bikes in buildings without written permission of building owner (Austin note: this is more targeted to undergrads: they don’t want kids bringing bikes into dorm rooms without permission.)
· Bikes must obey rules of the road when using the road.
· Bike impounding w/ penalty if parked illegally. Going to investigate what a fair penalty would be.

· Not discussing bike permits/registration, but could go towards that.
· Looking to University of Colorado and University of Arizona as models for sensible bike policy.
3. Misc Safety Concerns
Everyone knows Glenbrook Rd is a disaster, but Hillside is the priority for this year. Glenbrook is slated to be revised with crosswalks and bus pullouts next year.

That awful improvised crosswalk next to the Storrs Hall construction needs to be looked at, and will be.

Northeast dining hall needs a stop sign and should be getting one soon.

4. A few final notes:

· The emphasis of this task team is on action. So, if any grad students have specific pedestrian or bike safety concerns, LET ME KNOW. Issues are brought up at these meetings, and people with power volunteer to take care of them. It’s that simple.

· As graduate student rep for this task team, and a lover of bicycles, I plan to emphasize the importance of sensible bicycle regulation in future meetings. The proposed bike parking regulations appear reasonable to me, but I need feedback from grad students on what they’d like to see in terms of the shape of bike regulation on campus, and if they disagree with my interpretation of these regs.

· The task team does not want to keep bikes off of sidewalks, given the lack of bike paths and concerning lack of bike awareness on campus. I will advocate for this position unless grads feel differently.

· I plan on advocating against compulsory bike registration, unless grads feel differently.

· Self-contained bike repair stations on campus (pumps, patches, tools, etc.) were brought up as a possibility. I think this is an awesome idea, and will advocate for getting these in public areas on campus. There was talk of putting them in parking garages, but I think that’s…crazy.

· I plan on advocating for public awareness campaigns for bikes coupled to new bike regulations, particularly the need for cars to provide space to a bicyclist when passing. The lack of bike lanes in and around Storrs leads to some really hairy bike/car encounters, and until we get something vaguely resembling a bike-friendly infrastructure, we need to make sure drivers know to give bicyclists at least five feet when passing.
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